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Civil Aviation Authority 

INFORMATION NOTICE 

Number: IN–2013/141 
 

 
 Issued: 09 September 2013 
 

Lee-on-Solent Aerodrome Traffic Zone Establishment 
 

 
This Information Notice contains information that is for guidance and/or awareness. 
Recipients are asked to ensure that this Information Notice is copied to all members of their staff who may have 
an interest in the information (including any ‘in-house’ or contracted maintenance organisations and relevant 
outside contractors). 

Applicability: 
Aerodromes: Not Primarily Affected 
Air Traffic: Not Primarily Affected 
Airspace: All NATMAC Representatives 
Airworthiness: Not Primarily Affected 
Flight Operations: Not Primarily Affected 
Licensed/Unlicensed 
Personnel: 

Not Primarily Affected 

 
 
1. Introduction 
 
1.1 During January 2013 the Directorate of Airspace Policy (DAP) advised that the establishment 

of an Aerodrome Traffic Zone at Lee-on-Solent  had been approved (Civil Aviation Authority 
Information Notice IN-2013/016).  DAP advised that the ATZ would be established as and 
when the Aerodrome becomes licensed; that remains the case.  However, aerodrome 
infrastructure work associated the site securing CAA-licensed status has been more 
protracted than was anticipated and is now expected to conclude during Autumn/Winter 2013.  
It follows that it is now anticipated that the Lee-on-Solent ATZ will be established during late 
2013. 

 
2. Scope 
 
2.1 As previously indicated, the ATZ will have a 2nm radius centred on 504856.65N 

0011223.55W and extend vertically from the surface to 2000ft above aerodrome level. The 
ATZ will be active Monday – Friday (Summer 0800-1600Z, Winter 0900-1700Z) and 
weekends (Summer 0800-1700Z, Winter 0900-1700). ATZ activation will be supported 
throughout by an Air / Ground operation (118.925 Mhz). There will be no associated change in 
airspace classification, which will remain Class G. 
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3. Queries 
 
3.1 Any queries or further guidance required as a result of this communication should be 

addressed to: 
 

Mr Mark Smailes 
Airspace Regulation 
45-59 Kingsway  
London  
WC2B 6TE 
Tel: 020 7453 6545 
Email: mark.smailes@caa.co.uk 

 
4. Cancellation 
 
4.1 This Information Notice shall remain in force until 31 January 2014. 
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